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The World has Shifted, Have You? 
 
It’s always an eye opener for me to read the Beloit College 
(Wisconsin) Mindset List.  If you are not familiar with the 
Mindset List, it is an effort to identify the worldview and  ex-
periences of students entering college who are generally 18 
years old and  born on or near 1989.  The list lists 70 items, here 
are the first 20 of the Mindset List for the Class of 2011. 
 
1. What Berlin Wall? 
2. Humvees, minus the artillery, have always been available 

to the public. 
3. Rush Limbaugh and the “Dittoheads” have always been 

lambasting liberals. 
4. They have never “rolled down” a car window. 
5. Michael Moore has always  been angry and funny. 
6. They may confuse the Keating five with a rock group. 
7. They have grown up with bottled water. 
8. General Motors has always been working on an electric 

car. 
9. Nelson Mandela has always been free and a force in south 

Africa. 
10. Pete rose has never played baseball. 
11. Rap music has always  been mainstream. 
12. Religious leaders have always been telling politicians what 

to do, or else! 
13. “Off the hook” has never had anything to do with a tele-

phone. 
14. Music has always been “unplugged.” 
15. Russia has always had a multi-party political system. 
16. Women have always been police chiefs in major cities. 
17. They were born the year Harvard Law Review Editor 

Barack Obama announced he might run for office some 
day. 

18. The NBA season has always gone on and on and on and on. 
19. Classmates could include Michelle Wie, Jordin Sparks, and 

Bart Simpson. 
20. Half of them may have been members of the Baby-sitter 

Club. 
 

Here are other “mindsets” from this year’s list  and a few from 
the year before that are worth thinking about when thinking 
about library services and serving not only the younger genera-
tion but your everyone in your community. 
 

· Thanks to MySpace and Facebook, autobiography can  
        happen in real time. 

· Most phone calls have never been private. 

· Virtual reality has always been available when the real 
thing failed. 

· They  get much more information from Jon Stewart and 
Stephen Colbert than from the newspaper. 

· They're always texting 1 n other. 

· Avatars have nothing to do with Hindu deities 

· The World Wide Web has been an online since  they were 
born. 

· They are wireless, and yet always connected. 

· Text messaging is their email. 

· Bar codes have always been on everything from library 
cards to retail items. 

· Being techno-savvy has always been inversely proportional 
to age. 

 
Reading the list is fun but it makes me feel very old and out of 
it; it also makes me consider some of the things that our Fall 
Colloquium speaker Michael Stephens,  said when he talked 
about Librarian 2.0.  
 
Stephens told us that the world has  changed and shifted.  While 
most of us are comfortable with the web now, the web itself has 
rebooted with social connections being very important—
MySpace, YouTube Facebook, Flickr, wikis, Twitter, Second 
Life, instant messaging, and blogs are about finding others like 
yourself  and making connections.  Librarian 2.0 is user-
centered and making connections, not library-centered.   
 
Stephens was quick to reassure us that the core values and prin-
ciples of the library have not changed but that we can take ad-
vantage of the new technologies to make the library more hu-
man  and make it a social and emotionally engaging center for 
learning and experience.                                                       ��� �  
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· Encourage customers to interact with the library or help 
in planning of services through a blog. 

 
· Create MySpace profiles to build connections online. 
 
· Exhibit photos of library happenings on Flickr. 
 
· Create a library on Second Life to feature parts of the 

collection. 
 
· Use Instant Messaging to connect and share information. 
 
· Take the laptop offsite for library care registrations. 
 
Stephens went on to say that the three most important things 
to do are: 
 
1. Learn to learn. 
2. Adapt to change. 
3. Scan the horizon to spot trends. 
 
While change is never easy, the world has changed and shifted 
and so must today’s libraries if they want to remain relevant.  
Just think if libraries had refused to use the telephone, or  the 
typewriter or computers, where we would be today.  So, adopt 
a Library 2.0 philosophy by  implementing some of the new 
technologies that engage your customers. Tackle one at a time 
and discover that the library’s  horizons have broadened to 
include the class of 2011 and younger. 
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Copyright Law– Part 3 
By Phyllis Brunken 

This article is the third of a six-part series on copy-
right for educators and public librarians.  

  
Fair Use and the Public Librarian  
 
The concept of Fair Use of copyright protected ma-
terials was introduced in Section 107 of the 1976 
Copyright Act. (http://www.copyright.gov/
title17/92chap1.html#10) It states that the fair use 
of copyrighted work . . . for the purposes such as 
criticism, comment, news reporting, teaching 
(including multiple copies for classroom use), 
scholarship, or research, is not an infringement of 
copyright.  Part 2 of this series discussed the four 
factors used to determine fair use or refer to the 
website listed above.   
 
Section 107 does not specifically name who may or 
may not take advantage of fair use.  Therefore, both 
school and public librarians can take advantage of 
fair use.  It is the user’s responsibility to apply the 
four factors to determine fair use.  Dr. Crews en-
courages the library community to apply the fair 
use concept to provide materials to their patrons.  
He states, “A central tenet of this analysis is that 
fair use is a flexible doctrine that Congress wanted 
us to test and adapt for changing needs and circum-
stances. . .   If most factors lean in favor of fair use, 
the activity is allowed; if most lean the opposite 
direction, the action will not fit the fair-use excep-
tion and may require permission from the copyright 
owner.” (http://www.copyright.iupui.edu/
highered.htm)  
 
If the librarian learns and applies the four fair use 
factors, this is acting in good faith and is very likely 
acting within the copyright law.  (Dr. Crews, Copy-
right Law for Librarians and Educators, p. 59)   
 
Librarians can probably meet the first fact --  a non-
profit educational purpose.  The remaining three 
factors of nature, amount and effect must also sup-
port the concept of fair use.     
 
Please send an email to me if you want a complete 
bibliography of my recommended copyright law 
resources or have a copyright law question.    

 
 
Phyllis Brunken  pbrunken@cox.net.  I am not an 
attorney and this article may not be substituted for 
formal legal advice from an attorney well versed in 
school law and copyright law. 
 
Note:  Effective January 1, 2008, Kenneth D. 
Crews, Director of the Copyright Management 
Center at Indiana University, has been appointed 
the Director of Columbia’s new Copyright Advi-
sory Office.  The Copyright Center at University of 
Indiana website may no longer be available.  http://
www.copyright.iupui.edu/  
 
************************************* 
 
Can I show this movie at 
my library? 
 
The Nebraska Library Commis-
sion is funding the statewide li-
cense for public viewing of motion pictures in pub-
lic libraries again this year.  With this license, 
through Movie Licensing USA, Inc., motion pic-
tures may be shown as part of library services and 
programming at the library through September 30, 
2008.  If you want more information on this please 
contact Sally Snyder, NLC—
ssnyder@nlc.state.ne.us. 
 
************************************* 
New Book Bag Titles 
Eastern Library System has added seven new titles to 
the Book Bags available for loan to schools and public 
libraries for book discussion groups.  The books are on 
order and should be in the office very soon. The new 
titles are : 
Twilight —Stephanie Meyer 
I Am Legend—Richard Matheson 
Runner—Carl Deuker 
Invisible—Pete Hautman 
So Yesterday-Scott Westerfeld 
Specials—Scott Westerfeld 
Sledding Hill-Chris Crutcher 
Contact the office if you would like to borrow any of 
these books bags (20 copies per bag) or take a look at 
our web page (www.elsne.org) for a list of the rest of 
the titles. The books were purchased with grant funds 
from the Nebraska Library Commission. 
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New System Member 
St. Bernard Catholic School library is the newest 
member of ELS.  Welcome to librarian, Nancy  
Gillpatrick. 
 
Jim Bothmer, director of Creighton University’s 
Health Sciences Library, has been elected to a three-
year term on the Board of Directors of the Associa-
tion of Academic Health Sciences Libraries.  The 
association’s purpose is to help improve academic 
health sciences libraries.  Jim has been director of 
Creighton’s health science library since 1991. 
 
Tom Boyle, director of the library at Midland Lu-
theran College in Fremont, became a grandfather last 
month.  His daughter, Claire, had a baby girl on Dec. 
16th.  Her name is Katherine.  Congratulations, Tom. 
 
Ashland 
The Ashland Public Library Foundation is beginning 
a new fundraising drive that will create a unique quilt 
that will be permanently displayed at the library.  
Donations will be accepted until February 1, 2008.  
Names of donors will be embossed on the quilt. 
 
Scribner 
Seventh and eight grade students have begun their 
own book discussion group.  They meet once a 
month at the Scribner Public Library.  They were 
part of the Reading Giants, a book discussion group 
for 4th-6th graders that meet at the library.  As the 
6th grade students graduated form the group into the 
7th grade, they decided to start a book discussion 
group of their own and asked 8th graders to join 
them.  They choose their own books and the library 
orders extra copies for them through interlibrary 
loan.  The library continues to hold book discussions 
for K-3rd grade, better known as the “Book Bunch.” 
 
Hooper 
Every week of February there will be love available 
at the Hooper Public Library.  “Love at the Library” 
is the adult program being offered to celebrate a 
month of romance.  Each week those joining in will 
read a different romance book:  Humorous Romance, 
Christian Romance, Historical Romance, and 
Romanic Mystery.  At the book discussion nights, 
Karla Shafer, director, will help people fall in love 

with other offerings from the library than the usual 
adult fiction.  She will introduce Hooper’s very first 
Playaway recorded books, and show how they work.  
She will encourage the love of the less read non-
fiction and biographies of the library.  And, she will 
lead discussions such as how to teach your kids to 
fall in love with reading.  An “I Love Chocolate” 
basket will be raffled, door prizes will be won, and 
love-ly desserts will be served.   
 
Waterloo 
The Agnes Robinson public library has been recently 
given their essential accreditation. 

 
Springfield 
On Tuesdays in January the Springfield Memorial 
Library offers “Get Fit & Read” to all K-6th grade 
students after school from 3:30-4:30.  We exercise to 
a fun kid’s fitness video for 20 minutes, then eat a 
healthy snack and read books.  We offered this pro-
gram last year and it was a great success.  The library 
received a $500 mini-grant from the Ezra Keats 
Foundation.  With the funds from this grant, a four 
session art workshop in March and April for students 
in 4th-6th grades will be offered at the library.  The 
program will be called “Experience Art and Litera-
ture.”  Assistant librarian, Nancy Davis, who has an 
Art Degree, will be conducting this workshop.  On 
April 10 an Art Show for the community will be held 
presenting the students’ finished work.   
 
 
Ralston 
The Baright Public Library was the site for the sec-
ond annual Words on the Winter Wind, a formal po-
etry reading sponsored by the Ralston Community 
foundation, Baright Public Library Foundation, and 
the Ralston Cultural Arts Task Force.  Task Force 
member and current president of the Nebraska Writ-
ers Guild, Sally J. Walker, organized the poets who 
had read their poetry at the weekly summer music 
concerts held in Ralston’s downtown Independence 
Square.  Words on the Winter Wind was held on  �
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speaking of accreditation……. 
Public Library statistical data surveys are available 
online through Bibiliostat Collect.  Go to:  http://
collect.informata.com/.   Usernames and passwords are 
the same as last year.  Don’t forget—the deadline for 
data submission is January 31, 2008.   
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Saturday, January 5th.  About 75 people at-
tended to hear the new poetry while enjoying 
wine and light hors d’oeuvres.  The third annual 
Words on the Winter Wind will be January 10, 
2009.  The Ralston Cultural Arts Task Force is 
an activity of the City of Ralston’s Strategic 
Plan and was formed in 2005.  The Task Force 
meets at the library and includes visual artists, 
writers, and representatives from the library, the 
schools, and the business community.  The li-
brary’s involvement compliments our outreach 
stressed in our strategic plan. 
 
Fremont 
Keene Memorial Library Completes Go Local Ne-
braska Community Health Services Update  
 
Marie Reidelbach, associate director of the UNMC 
McGoogan Library of Medicine presented the Keene 
Memorial Library with the first Go Local Nebraska 
Recognition Award.  
 
The librarians and staff of the Keene Memorial Li-
brary in Fremont were recognized by staff from the 
McGoogan Library of Medicine for their work on 
completing a comprehensive listing of the Fremont 
community health services in the Go Local Nebraska 
database [http://medlineplus.gov/Nebraska] with a 
ceremony at 10 a.m. on Jan. 2 at the library at 1030 
N Broad St, Fremont, Neb.  
 
“Thanks to their work, Fremont and Dodge County 
area residents can access up-to-date health services 
information directly through Go Local Nebraska,” 
said Marie Reidelbach, Associate Director of the 
McGoogan Library of Medicine.  
 
Jennifer Wright, a library aide at the Keene Memo-
rial Library, was the principal staff member involved 
with the 2007 project.  
 
Nebraska public libraries in Blair, Oakland, Hooper, 
and Wahoo are currently reviewing and updating 
their community’s health services information.  
 
Go Local Nebraska was launched in 2006 and con-
tains health services directory information for the 
state of Nebraska. It was created by the McGoogan 
Library of Medicine at the University of Nebraska 
Medical Center. The directory is managed by a team 
of librarians and a citizen advisory group. In addi-

tion to funding through UNMC, It has been funded 
by the National Network of Libraries of Medicine 
and the Nebraska Library Commission. [http://
www.unmc.edu/library/golocal]  
 
The McGoogan Library of Medicine, which is di-
rected by Nancy Woelfl, Ph.D., has served Nebraska 
consumers with access to free health information 
since 1984, as part of the Library’s mission of serv-
ing the biomedical information needs of UNMC fac-
ulty, staff, and students, and to support quality health 
information access for all Nebraskans. [http://
www.unmc.edu/library]  
 
UNMC is the only public health science center in the 
state. Its educational programs are responsible for 
training more health professionals practicing in Ne-
braska than any other institution. Through their com-
mitment to education, research, patient care and out-
reach, UNMC and its hospital partner, The Nebraska 
Medical Center, have established themselves as one 
of the country's leading centers in cancer, transplan-
tation biology, bioterrorism preparedness, neurode-
generative diseases, cardiovascular diseases, genet-
ics, biomedical technology and ophthalmology. 
UNMC’s research funding from external sources 
now exceeds $80 million annually and has resulted 
in the creation of more than 2,400 highly skilled jobs 
in the state. UNMC's physician practice group, 
UNMC Physicians, includes 513 physicians in 50 
specialties and subspecialties who practice primarily 
in The Nebraska Medical Center. For more informa-
tion, go to UNMC?s Web site at www.unmc.edu.  

L-R  Teresa Hartman (McGoogan), Marie Reidelbach 
(McGoogan), Ann Stephens (Keene), Jennifer Wright 
(Keene) 
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Gretna 
Todd Schlechte, Assistant Library Director at the 
Gretna Public Library, decided to offer a course 
entitled “Computers for Beginners.”  They start 
with the very basics, including how to turn a 
computer on.  They cover the internet, effective 
searching, e-mail, word processing, file crea-
tions, and various neat library tools available 
online.  The course has been a real hit.  When 
they opened registration last fall, they immedi-
ately had a waiting list long enough to fill three 
offerings of the course until summer.  In the 
process, they are also gaining some new patrons. 
Jean Slowinski, children’s librarian, recently had 
an article published in their local newspaper on 
the importance of children reading and the posi-
tive effect that has on their future success. 
 
Wahoo 
Starting February 5th, the Wahoo Public Library 
will play host to 20 young, crazy, absolutely in-
sane mad scientists.  These thrill seeking intel-
lects will learn about different topics in science, 
see a magician, hear from an entomologist, and 
enter an out of this world science fair.  Carrie 
Trutna, Youth Services Coordinator, says that 
“for thirteen weeks we will explore the unknown 
and be mystified by the marvels of science.”  All 
this is thanks to a grant the library received from 
the Nebraska Library Commission.  The Youth 
Grants for Excellence has enables Wahoo to 
reach its young male populations.  The kids are 
very excited about Mad Scientists @ your library 
and can’t wait for it to start.  Fred Baxendale, 
professor of entomology at the University of Ne-
braska-Lincoln, will share some buy facts on 
March 18th and Jeff Quinn will be joining the 
kids on April 15th.  The program will end with a 
science fair on May 3rd, just in time to get ready 
for the summer reading program. 
 
Lyons 
Friends of the Library have been busy in Lyons.  
They sponsored, for the first time, a festival of 
trees and bake shop during the holidays.  They 
have also purchased 28 sets of “Leading to Read-

ing” cards that were given to parents at a special 
event for new public pre-school children and par-
ents.   Six “Parents Forever” sessions are being 
offered in the library meeting room with Rebecca 
Versch, Extension Educator.  The Library Board 
partnered with a sports booster club and the 
school student council on a “Follyball Fund-
raiser.”  Teams of students and adults competed 
in a volleyball tournament to raise money to buy 
automatic door openers for the library.  For the 
second year the library, Burt County Extension 
and Logan Valley Manor worked together to pro-
vide Medicare Drug Insurance Plan information 
to residents.   
 
Omaha Public Library 
The “American Presidency Exhibit,” will be held 
January 26-28 at the W. Dale Clark Branch.  The 
exhibit will be a unique view of campaigning, 
dining, and diplomacy based on the two largest 
private presidential memorabilia collections in 
America.  It will feature 80 objects, some never 
before shown, from the presidential collections 
of historians and authors Jordan M. Wright and 
Barry H. Landau. 
 

& 
 
Nancy Chmiel is now at the W. Dale Clark 
Branch transferring from the Benson Branch and 
Joni Wilder, formerly at the La Vista Public Li-
brary,  is now at the Washington Branch. 
 
Bellevue 
The public library will hold their 
12-hour Dr. Seuss reading mara-
thon on March 3rd.  Last year they 
celebrated the “Cat in the Hat’s” 
50th birthday and it was so suc-
cessful that they will continue 
with Dr. Seuss books for their 
marathon this year. 
 
 
The National Education Association’s Read 
Across America promotion is March 3, 2008.  
For posters, tips and other information go to: 
http://www.nea.org/readacross/index.html 
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“One Book for Nebraska Teens” 
Librarians and students across the state are en-
couraged to read and discuss The Book Thief, by 
Markus Zusak. The Eastern Library System has 
15 books including an audio book with discussion 
questions available for loan.  Call the system of-
fice to get your name on the list—402-330-7884. 
 
Gates Workshops for Public Librarians 
Nine workshops are being held in Nebraska to 
provide information to public libraries on serving 
Spanish-speaking patrons.  There is no charge for 
these workshops which run from 9am—4 pm, and 
they include lunch and several “free” items.  The 
site in the Eastern System is at the Baright Public 
Library in Ralston on February 19th.  There is 
also a workshop in Lincoln on February 20th.  
You must register at the library training link from 
the Nebraska Library Commission—http://
www.nlc.state.ne.us/training/train.asp   
 
Nebraska Library Commission Scholarships 
The next deadline to apply for a scholarship from 
NLC is February 1, 2008.  Go to:  http://
www.NowHiringAtYourLibrary.org. 
 
Grants Available 
The Nebraska Library Commission is offering 
grants to purchase the new 2007 SOLINET/
NEBASE NetLibrary Shared Collection VII.  
These are $325 grants.  The deadline to fill out 
the online application form is April 1, 2008.  Go 
to:  http://www.nlc.state.ne.us/
netserv/2007netlibraryVIIgrant.html 
 

& 
 
NLC is continuing to offer grants to public librar-
ies for student internships.  The grant provides 
$1000 for a student stipend to finance approxi-
mately 100 hours for an intern to work with li-
brary staff on a variety of projects and activities. 
http://www.NowHiringAtYourLibrary.org 

Conference Awards 
The following awards were presented at the 
NLA/NEMA 2007 Conference last fall.   
 
· Paraprofessional of the Year—Angela 

Kroeger, UNO 
· Public Library Section Excalibur Award—

Joan Birnie, Broken Bow 
· NLA Presidential Award for Excellence—

Schott Childers, UNL 
· New Members Round Table Mentor of the 

Year—Carol Connor, Lincoln City Libraries 
· Mari Sandoz Award—Alex Kava, author 
· NLA Meritorious Service Award—Sandra 

Hartman, Falls City 
· College and University Section Distinguished 

Service Award—Jan Boyer, UNO 
· Mad Hatter Award—Marci Retzlaff, Norfolk  
· Special and Institutional Section Distin-

guished Service Award—Carolyn Bennett, 
Beatrice  

· S&I Promotion Award—Beth Goble, NLC 
· NEMA Past President’s Award—Dr. Pamela 

Springer, Papillion/LaVista Schools 
· NEMA Meritorious Service award—Sharon 

Osenga, Meridian Library System 
· NEMA Distinguished Media Service 

Award—Sue Divan, Kearney 
· NEMA Sound Off for Media Award—Jeanne 

Bergsten, Kearney Schools 
· NEMA Presidential Award—Information 

Power Committee 
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Worth Checking Out  
 
Available for Loan 
College of DuPage, Soaring for 
Excellence - Finding the Trends 
that Matter: Get Your Environ-
mental Scan On (DVD). The year 
starts with a look primarily at high-level business and 
economy, and how these trends can impact on our lo-
cal library—even if it seems they are quite remote 
from our routine practices.  Call the system office to 
interlibrary loan a copy. 
 
Public Library Internet Censorship 
A man from a small central Nebraska town contacted 
ACLU when he was informed that he couldn’t use the 
library computers to access any websites with 
“inappropriate” content.  “Inappropriate” was not de-
fined, but the library did specify that dating sites such 
as Match.com and eHarmony were prohibited too.  
ACLU  contacted the library to advise then the US 
Supreme Court has held that while library computer 
filters are legal, an adult has the right to receive access 
to an unfiltered computer on request.  ACLU also con-
tacted the Nebraska Library Association’s Intellectual 
Freedom Committee about the situation and asked the 
committee to help the library in developing a better 
policy that complied with the First Amendment.  The 
library has agreed to change their policy. [Reprinted 
with permission from ACLU Nebraska News-Winter 
2007]   
Keep up-to-date and contribute on intellectual free-
dom issues by checking out the NLA’s Intellectual 
Freedom blog at nlaif.blogspot.com. 
 
It’s Not Greys’ Anatomy or Gray’s Anatomy: It’s 
Much More is the catchy title of an article by two Ne-
braskans published in School Library Media Activities 
Monthly / December 2007.  Mary Magee, a medical 
librarian for the National Library of Medicine, Mid-
continental Regions  based at McGoogan Library of 
Medicine in Omaha and Patti Birch, library media 
specialist at North Platte High School wrote about the 
importance of students finding and accessing free, 
creditable reliable health resources online such as the 
ones available from the National Library of Medicine 
and other government sources.  Congratulations to 
both for getting the word out about on these invalu-
able databases. 
 
Library Cafes 
Thinking of adding a library café for 
your customers? You may want to 

read a report from Market Research on the impact on 
library maintenance costs, reasons for starting a cafe, 
affect on library traffic and other issues regarding the 
decision to start and manage a library café. 
 
More than 40 academic and public libraries were sur-
veyed and provided data about their library cafes and 
other food service operations, such as vending ma-
chines. Some of the findings of  the report are that: 
· Snacks account for nearly 71% of the income of 

library cafes, through lunch adds over 20% of to-
tal revenue and breakfast another 8.33% according 
to the Survey of Library Cafes. 

· Salads accounted for only an mean of 4.5% of 
sales, more in larger public libraries than aca-
demic.   

· The average cup of coffee in the library cafes was 
$1.49 and includes those that give their coffee 
away. 

· More than 40% of the library cafes offered out-
door searing. Close to 65% had vending machines. 

[Research and Markets, Primary Research Group 
Study, July 2007 / (www.researchandmarkets.com)] 
 
Census Information You Can Use 
The U.S. Census  Bureau has recently released 2005 
Small Income and Poverty Estimates for each of the 
nation’s almost 14,000 Title I-eligible school districts.   
The table also contains 2005 state and county level 
estimates of the median household income and the 
total number of poor children younger than 18, as well 
as the total number of people of all ages in poverty in 
states and counties.  Data is  available from the Cen-
sus Bureau at <www.census.gov/hhes/www/saipe/
index.html>.   
 
To find Nebraska data click on the link on the right 
side of the page for the type of data you want (e.g. 
School Distinct 2005). Use the drop down menu to 
select Nebraska. You will see a box listing the areas 
(e.g. school districts). You can highlight “Select All,” 
highlight a particular school district, or hold down the 
control key and click on districts to customize the dis-
tricts you want to display.  Then hit the “Display 
Data” button and a table containing your choices 
will be generated.  [Thanks to Beth Goble, Nebraska 
Library Commission for sharing this information] 
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The Nebraska Library Commission awarded a total of $50,000 in grants for 21 libraries to assist in providing improved 
services to children and young adults, and to provide continuing education and training opportunities for children and 
young adult librarians.  These awards represent an important part of the Library Commission’s commitment to the 
following goal established for the Nebraska Library Commission LSTA Five-Year Plan 2008-2012. 
  
 
Bellevue Public Library - $11,700 - Your Library, YOUR Way: To create a "Third Place" for young adults in Bellevue that is 
comfortable and inviting for them. 
Blair Public Library  - $880 - Read and Grow: Parents of newborns at Memorial Community Hospital will receive three board 
books written for infants to encourage early childhood reading, a partnership with the hospital. 
Central City Public Library  - $663 - During summer of 2008, a one day program will be devoted to an Alice in Wonderland 
Celebration for children 4-5 years of age, not yet in kindergarten, a second one day program will have a "Super-Spiders" 
theme.  These programs will be repeated in future years. 
Fairfield Public Library  - $487 - Imagine All the Puppets: The library will purchase a puppet stage, seven puppets, and six 
books for the Story Hour Program. 
Keene Memorial Library  – Fremont - $694 -“Guys Rock Fremont!” will consist of two programs: a rocket building program 
(over the course of 3 days) and a Guitar Hero videogame program. 
Keene Memorial Library  – Fremont - $1,976 -Wee Read Baby & Toddler Time: Present parents/caregivers with “Gift Books 
for Young Children” program information to provide them with guidance to selecting quality children’s literature.  In addition, 
three workshops will be held for parents. 
Lincoln City Libraries  - $2,814 -“It’s Anime @ your library!” – To present a variety of teen events using anime (Japanese 
animated movies) as a theme, throughout Lincoln City Libraries.  Branch libraries will have choices for presentations that work 
well for their locations. Some will do a one-day “Anime Fair” and others a monthly “Anime Series.” 
Neligh Public Library  - $900 -“Boys Read the Wide World of Sports” – Four sports programs will offered on Thursday eve-
nings beginning in Jan. 2008, plus purchase of sports materials for the collection. 
Oakland Public Library  - $1,867 -Implement “Toddler Tales” to focus on training families and caregivers in early childhood 
literacy practices and to provide materials to achieve the project. 
Paxton Public Library  - $1,000 -Movie Magic: Show movies of interest for grades 4-8, promote books that relate to the 
movie shown, provide snacks and provide the discovery of the library for young adult books, computer games, and board 
games. 
Lied Pierce Public Library  - $2,146 -Reading – It’s Not Just About Books: The library will acquire a collection of graphic 
novels and audio books.  They will hold “Gaming Day” twice a month. 
Ponca Carnegie Public Library - $1,500 -Family Reading Night: To provide expanded services to encourage reading aloud to 
children birth to 5 years old.  Hold a “Family Reading Night” at the library. 
Baright Public Library-Ralston  - $2,263 -We Need a Wii: Implement programs that provide space for Wii Sports, plan to 
hold two weekly programs. 
Lied Randolph Public Library  - $1,850 -Hands-On Learning…Fun for Everyone!: Enhance story times for Pre-Kindergarten/
First grade by purchasing cushions and  a flannelboard, hold two art contests for 2nd-6th grade, provide new release movie view-
ing opportunities, and hold a “Family Night.” 
Rushville Public Library  - $2,400 -“Bridging the Gap” – Providing programs and materials for boys ages 8-17.  Building on 
the regular participation last year in the summer reading program of 5th- 8th grade students, the library will encourage reading 
for pleasure by providing materials boys will want to read. Programs will be held that match some of the monthly topics. 
Schuyler Public Library  - $1,350 -Fun Tech: To target teen population by forming a Teen Tech Club and holding four pro-
grams/activities geared toward their interests. 
South Sioux City Public Library  - $1,665 -Get in the Game – Boys and Reading: Hold at least 20 competitive events through 
the year using video games to encourage boys to utilize the library and library materials. 
Wahoo Public Library  - $425 -Beginning in February 2008 the library will hold “Mad Scientists @ your library” weekly pro-
grams and will host a science fair. 
Eastern & Southeast Library Systems - $500 -Youth Services Retreat: The grant amount will be used to reserve the meeting 
rooms and a block of sleeping rooms for the 2008 Youth Services Retreat at Camp Carol Joy Holling near Ashland. The retreat 
will include activities to motivate and encourage youth services librarians to try new programming ideas. 
The Six Regional Library Systems - $ 12,920 -Connecting Kids with Books: Each of the six systems will purchase 30 paper-
back copies of 10 titles, including an audio version when available, for book discussion groups organized by public and school 
libraries. 



Eastern Library  
System 
Board Meeting  
Minutes 

�
December 14, 2007 
John A. Stahl Library 
West Point, NE 
 
Present:  Robin Bernstein, Jan Therien, Scott 
Berryman, Carrie Turner, Dorothy Willis, John 
Seyfarth, Denise Lawver, Tammy Lorenz, Sam 
McMullen, Marie Reidelbach, Kathy Tooker and 
Nancy Meyer. 
 
President, Denise Lawver, called the meeting to 
order. 
 
The minutes from the October 12, 2007, Board 
meeting were reviewed and approved as written. 
 
The treasurer’s reports for October and November 
were reviewed.  Both reports will be filed for audit. 
 
Kathy gave the administrator’s report.  See written 
report.  Several activities were highlighted includ-
ing NLA/NEMA fall conference, the award cere-
mony for Dr. Becky Pasco, quarterly meeting with 
NLC staff and the fall colloquium. 
 
Committee reports: 
 
Continuing Education:  The committee made a mo-
tion to award and adult services grant to the 
Baright Public Library and a children’s grant to the 
Baright Public Library.  Motion carried. 
 
Nominating Committee:  A list of the current board 
members with term details was given to board 
members.  Becky Sims is serving her second term 
as a delegate from Sarpy County.  Her term expires 
in 2008 and she is not eligible for reelection.  Sam 
McMullen’s second term will also expire in 2008 
and she too is not eligible for reelection.  She 
serves as a representative for Burt County.  Two 
new board members are needed, one from Burt 
County and one board member from any county 
who is a library user.  (Someone who is not paid, 
but could be a trustee.) 

Technology:  ELS Technology Committee met on 
November 19th at Sump Memorial Library in Papil-
lion.  John Seyfarth gave a workshop on December 
10 explaining Vista and Microsoft Office 2007. 
 
Fundraising:  Sam reported on several upcoming 
fundraising projects.  Raffle tickets are being sold 
for a Valentine Chocolate Basket.  Upcoming fund-
raisers include decorated birdhouses and a wine 
tasting evening. 
 
Old Business:  The Board discussed some proposed 
changes to the Eastern Library System by laws.  
Several changes were suggested.  The changes will 
be made and by laws will be acted on at the next 
Board meeting. 
 
New Business:  Each Board member was given a 
copy of the audit by the year that ended June 30th 
2007 and 2006. The audit was done by Cathleen 
McAlexander, CPA.  The audit was approved. 
 
Kathy led a “Future Search” discussion.  Informa-
tion regarding Future Search was given to each 
Board member and an informal discussion was 
held by the Board. 
 
Upcoming continuing education programs include 
the Eastern Library System Annual Meeting on 
June 20th at Bellevue University and will have a 
leadership theme.  The Spring Colloquium will be 
held on April 20th at the Cornhusker Hotel.  PLA 
will be held in Minneapolis March 24th thru the 29th 
and there is a bus for any interested librarians at 
either no cost or a very low cost. 
 
The next meeting will be February 8, 2008 at 
Bellevue University. 
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Mary Jo Mack, 
secretary 
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Eastern  
Library  
System 

Summer 
Reading   

  Workshop 
                  2008 

February 22, 2008 
Keene Memorial Library 

1030 North Broad Street, Fremont 
 

9:00-9:30 am    Registration and morning coffee and goodies 
9:30-Noon         Marci Retzlaff, Norfolk Public Library:  Marci will be sharing ideas for story-time 
and lap-sit programs, and programming for older kids including:  crafts, reader’s theater, games, 
 songs and activities.  Please bring:   

· Your summer reading manual 
· Scissors 
· Glue 
· Markers & Crayons 
· Rulers 
· 8 pieces of construction paper (any color) 

Noon– 12:45  Lunch 
12:45-1:30 Sally Snyder, Nebraska Library Commission:  Bugged?  Take a Look at These Best 
New   Books for 2008 
1:30-3:30 Share Time - This is your time to share books, crafts, programs and other ideas you 
have   already in the works.   
    Please bring 40 copies of your ideas/bibliography. 
 

Cost:  $15 (checks to ELS) which includes lunch - 6 CE credits 
                     Send your registration by February 15th— 

***PLEASE send your registration on time.  You may pay at door but please  
indicate that on your registration and mail or fax it as soon as possible.   

 
Name_______________________________________________________ 
 
Library_____________________________________________________ 
 
Phone________________________Email__________________________ 
Send to:  Eastern Library System, 11929 Elm Suite 12, Omaha, NE  68144 

Snow date is  
February 29th.  Call 
the office if the 
weather looks 
bad—330-7884. 
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�YES! I want to participate in the Spring Colloquium 2008: Unshelved, Bill Barnes & Gene Ambaum 
 

Name __________________________________ Library _________________________________________ 
 
Work phone _____________________________ Work email ______________________________________ 

Please choose one:     ___Pork   ___Chicken   ___Tortellini 
 

Send completed registration form & payment of $35.00 to: Southeast Library System,  
5730 R St., Ste. C-1, Lincoln, NE  68505.   Deadline: Wednesday April 2, 2008.  

14 

Bill 
Gene 
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